
2. Multi-Use Community Recreation Center

Project Description & Benefit: This project secures land, designs and constructs a multi-use community center to meet Southern 
Kenai Peninsula community needs, while contributing to the overall economic development and quality of life of Homer’s 
residents, businesses and visitors. This project is the first phase in designing and constructing a multi-use community center 
to adequately serve the social, recreation, cultural, and educational needs of the Homer community. The community has long 
prioritized the need for indoor municipal recreational and community space, especially considering the ongoing challenges of 
operating in the local schools and the city’s aging and defunct HERC facility. A 2015 City of Homer Parks, Art, Recreation and 
Culture (PARC) Needs Assessment validated this perceived need; a 2022 follow up assessment showed increased public demand 
for recreation space, reflecting the community’s high priority on access to public recreation and educational spaces. Public input 
describes the community center as a comprehensive multi-generational facility that off ers something for people of all ages and 
identified a general-purpose gymnasium, multi-purpose space for instructional programs, safe walking/running, dedicated space 
for youth and possible emergency shelter as priority features. Preliminary data and feedback from the 2024 Comprehensive Plan 
rewrite shows continued strong community support for an indoor recreation facility. 

Plans & Progress: In 2018, a City Council appointed Task Force completed several months of study and recommended building a 
new community facility, rather than trying to rehabilitate the HERC facility. The retrofits needed to bring the building into modern 
code compliance exceeds the cost of new construction. In September 2021, the City expended $49,964 to update the recreation needs 
analysis, engage the public and produce concept designs and construction cost estimates for diff erent options for a new multi-use center. 

A 2023 hazmat report of the City-owned facilities at the HERC campus, which had been the preferred site, determined this location 
will not be possible in the near term due high cost of mitigation. In 2023, the Mayor appointed two City Council “Recreation 
Champions” to spearhead this project and is in the process of reviewing possible locations for a community center, preferably 
centrally located.  In 2024, the City Council appropriated a total of $1,300,000 towards the project. These are significant steps 
towards identifying a location, refining the project’s scope and moving it forward. Subsequent steps will include finalizing design, 
cost estimates and completing a feasibility study for ongoing operations and maintenance.

Total Project Cost:  $16,050,000

FY25 Phase 1:  Land Purchase   $ 700,000
FY26 Phase 2:  Final Design & Feasibility Study $350,000
FY27 Phase 3:  Construction $15,000,000

FY26 State Request:
Phase 1 & 2 $      400,000

FY26 Federal Request:
Phase 3  $14,350,000

City of Homer Match:  $   1,300,000
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The City of Unalaska’s Community Center is an example of a centrally 
located, widely used recreation facility by both residents and visitors.

Funding Secured FY24/25

City of Homer funds $ 400,000

Gas Line Fund $ 900,000


